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Dear Parents/Guardians,
 Please see up to date guidance regarding Covid 19 in schools which was received late last week:
Key Symptoms

The latest information on symptoms and what to do, see the following site: https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/coronavirus-covid-19-symptoms
Reduction of Virus Transmission

Anyone displaying any of the main identified COVID symptoms as identified in the link above must not attend school until they get a negative test result. They should stay at home and follow the protocols detailed on NI Direct. 

Close Contacts

If you know that you have been in close contact with someone who has tested positive, you should avoid contact with people who are at higher risk (as mentioned above) and if you become symptomatic you should take a Lateral Flow Test. The PCR/LFD home ordering service remains available for the general public to support those whom PCR is recommended. Specific groups who develop symptoms will be advised to use lateral flow devices to test instead of booking a PCR.
The EA and Public Health Agency will continue to work closely together and there may still be occasions when schools will need support with complex and multiple cases nut we hope this will not be the case here in Ballycruttle.
Pupils With Symptoms or a Positive Test

Parents, children and young people should remain vigilant for the main identified symptoms of COVID(link above). If they identify that a child or young person has any of the symptoms, they should follow the self-isolation procedures  for any individual who is symptomatic or has been identified as a positive case.

All members of the educational establishment, including staff and pupils, should be continually supported to understand the symptoms to look for.
Testing Positive

New guidance is that children aged under 18 must isolate for 3 days and should avoid contact with individuals who are at higher risk from covid for 10 days (those with a weakened immune system or those in care homes, hospitals and other health and social care settings)

Adults who test positive must isolate and stay at home avoiding contact with other people for 5 days after the test result.
If anyone displays any of the main identified symptoms of COVID in school, they must be sent home and are advised to follow the relevant NI Direct guidance. The school will keep a full record of such actions and request that a parent, carer, or guardian record their acknowledgement of this action.

Other than when a child or young person has any of the main identified COVID symptoms or a positive test, they should attend school if they are deemed well enough to do so.

If a child should become symptomatic, schools should seek to ensure that the child is moved away from other pupils to a well ventilated area until they are able to be taken home, ensuring appropriate supervision at all times. 

The school will maintain the mitigations we have in place and encourage any visitors to the school to socially distance and wear a face covering if possible. We depend a lot on our families at this time to keep vigilant with regards to Covid 19 symptoms and we would appreciate it if our families would inform the school of any case of Covid 19 in the school community. 

Yours sincerely

Mrs Porter                                                           
Principal                                               
